

Dear Families,

This week no one in the Evergreen health center tested positive for COVID-19, however, visitation in the Creekview Health Center remains suspended and twice weekly testing for unvaccinated staff continues per state guidance. Moving forward, notification of positive COVID-19 test results in the health center will be made via an automatic call system.

Weather permitting, outdoor visits are available. Please schedule your visit with Kristen Kluz (920) 237-6214 for households 1- 4 and 7 and 8 or Chris Wenzel at (920) 237-6245 for households 5 and 6. Visitors are required to check in and screen at door 4 and meet their loved one outside. Staff will assist residents with transporting outside. Both the resident and visitor are required to wear a mask and social distance for the duration of the visit regardless of vaccination status.

Annual flu shot clinics for residents will begin soon. Please watch for consent forms within the next week.

Our residents and staff remain our first priority and we're grateful for your support and understanding as we continue to navigate the ever changing conditions.

For more information regarding Evergreen's COVID-19 response, please visit our website at www.EvergreenOshkosh.com. Thank you for continuing to trust us with the care of your loved one.

Stay well,

Peggy Bellin Vice President Health and Support Services pbellin@EvergreenOshkosh.com Kelly Rollo Infection Control Preventionist krollo@EvergreenOshkosh.com